## TOWN COUNCIL MEETING April 16, 2018

The Town Council met April 16, 2018 at 6:00 p.m. in the Thorsby Municipal Annex Building.

MEMBERS PRESENT:

MEMBERS ABSENT:

Council Members:

Mayor Hight

Chasity Chapman

Glenn Littleton Marvin Crumpton Marilyn Collins Neil Benson

Mayor Hight called the meeting to order at 6:00p.m. Terry Jackson gave the invocation.

Mayor Hight asked for approval of the Council Minutes from March 5, 2018.

Council Member Benson moved to approve the Council Minutes from April 2, 2018 as presented. Council Member Littleton seconded the motion. The motion carried with the votes being as follow: Yeas: Council Member Collins, Littleton, Benson and Crumpton.

## Old Business

Mayor Hight stated that the 2018Back to School Sales Tax Holiday for July 20-22, 2018 was first on the agenda for old business.

Council Member Littleton moved to approve the 2018 Back to School Sales Tax Holiday July 20-22, 2018. Council Member Benson seconded the motion. The motion carried with the votes being as follow: Yeas: Council Member Collins, Littleton, Benson and Crumpton.

150 Chilton County Celebration ad was next on Old Business.

Council Member Benson moved to approve the 150 Chilton County Celebration ad ¼ page for \$425. Council Member Crumpton seconded the motion. The motion carried with the votes being as follow: Yeas: Council Member Collins, Littleton, Benson and Crumpton.

Drug Dog would be the last on Old Business.

Council Member Crumpton moved to approve the Memorandum Agreement but taking out this section – Thorsby will assume liability of Shep while he is on duty performing functions for the City of Thorsby. Care for any on duty injury or exposure to hazardous materials that may occur while on duty will be the responsibility of Thorsby, as is with a

reserve officer. Council Member Littleton seconded the motion. The motion carried with the votes being as follow: Yeas: Council Member Collins, Littleton, Benson and Crumpton.

**New Business** 

Mayor Hight recognized Megon Price with the Swedish Fest Queens.

Megon Price induced herself to the Council and told a little bit about herself. She asked the council if she could plant a tree in Richard Wood Park.

The Council agreed to let Megon Price to plant the tree and she will get with Terry Jackson when she is ready to plant the tree.

Mayor Hight stated Marie Marcus & Dorothy Brown would not be present for the meeting. He stated they are wanting a speed bump on Franklin St. in front of their house due to speeders.

Motion failed due to lack of motion.

## Department Heads

Chief Barnett gave the Council a copy of his activity report for March 2018. He also reported to the Council that E911 is wanting to go up on their fees. He explained we currently pay \$543.10 a month and they are wanting to increase it to \$1952.78. He stated they are wanting to add a warrant clerk that will only work on warrants. Chief Barnett also said he was not sure of the date but they would be going to a new Radio system with 911 and they would be more cost of the Town.

Phillip Porter with the Fire Department stated that Kyle Prather has completed Medic School and his pay should be raised to the next step from \$9.27 to \$12.88.

Council Member Littleton moved to approve Kyle Prather pay to \$12.88. Council Member Benson seconded the motion. The motion carried with the votes being as follow: Yeas: Council Member Collins, Littleton, Benson and Crumpton.

Phillip Porter also reported to the Council they would be conducting a house burn on April 30<sup>th</sup>, Joe Hubbard's property. He explained they would close Indiana Ave.

Phillip Porter stated that the report that Zac Hamm had given them before Council Meeting was a 9 year report for the Fire Department.

Council Member Benson asked about Dot Barrett's house. Chief Barnett stated he had spoken to her last week and they are still waiting on the insurance for values of the property and contents.

Zac Hamm explained to the Council about the report he had provided to them and stated he hoped to start doing them on a yearly bases and not every 9 years. He said if anyone had and question please feel free to ask him or Phillip.

Terry Jackson reported they had taken up the rumble strips on Alabama Ave. due to complaints. He stated they are looking at prices for solar caution lights for the intersection.

Terry Jackson reported they had sold the Garbage Truck, Motor Grader, Kubota Zero Turn, and one of the Rangers. He stated only 3 had been paid for as of 4 this afternoon.

Garbage Truck – 17,150.00 Motor Grader – 7525.00 Kubota Zero Turn – 3650.00

He reported they did not sale any of the Police Cars, Ranger and the Computer Misc.

Terry Jackson also reported that the County Road department would be in Town next week to start some of the cutting of the right away.

Town clerk Crystal Smith reminded the Council their Ethics Statement is due by April 30, 2018.

Council Member Littleton moved to approve the bills, transfer funds for April 16, 2018. Council Member Benson seconded the motion. The motion carried with the votes being as follow: Yeas: Council Member Collins, Littleton, Benson and Crumpton.

There being no further business to come before the council, Council Member Collins moved to adjourn. Council Member Benson seconded the motion. The motion carried with the votes being as follow: Yeas: Council Member Littleton, Collins, Benson and Crumpton.

	Robert Hight Mayor	
ATTEST:		
Town Clerk	,	